The Old School Surgery, Bolts Hill, Chartham

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Meeting

Monday 2 November 2015 7.30pm

Present: Katie Kinnersley (KK), Claire Bonny (CB), Janet Onslow (JO), Katy Styles (KS), 
1 Apologies for absence: Tara Peacock (TP), Frances Boucher (FB), Margaret Nevin (MN), Dorne Stewart (DS), Jennifer Morgan (JM), Raymond James (RJ)
2 The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

3 Matters Arising

(i) KS went to Kent Community Trust meeting on 30 September. Aim of Kent Community Trust is to move from  good service provider to outstanding service provider. Need better communication in order for this to happen. Also, they have 2.6 million surplus according to the accounts presented. Despite this, they still appear to have capacity issues
(ii) A wheelchair has been donated to the surgery by a patient so surgery now has three wheelchairs
(iii) The flu vaccination program is underway

4 Updates from Clinical Commissioning Group

(i) CCG has approved three beds for step up beds to be piloted over six months but it has not yet been decided where these will be based.
(ii) In Ashford, there is now a single point of access for all trauma and orthopaedic referrals. All referrals received from GPs are now triaged before being referred on to surgeons. 
(iii) Consortium meeting regarding co-commissioning (NHS handing responsibility to local CCGs) did not get voted through due to potential conflicts of interest last year but has now been voted on again via email and has been passed.

5 KS will be attending an NHS Citizen event and will report back
6. AGM  - PPG needs to hold an AGM. This should be discussed and arranged at the next meeting with a view to it being held in March 2016

7 Any Other Business

(i) East Kent Hospital Trust will be holding meetings to discuss the future of the area’s three hospitals. The first of these will be hheld in the Lecture Theatre at the William Harvey on 12 November 7.30pm if anybody would like to attend.

(ii) The Dover Road park and ride service to Kent and Canterbury hospital will be stopping in December.
(iii) Parking charges at Kent and Canterbury, William Harvey, and QEQM are £2 per hour. Carers do not have to pay parking charges.
